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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-15
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Members Bowman, Hazouri and Love
Date of Introduction: January 10, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: NCIS, R, F
Date of Analysis: January 12, 2017
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 400 – Equal Opportunity/Equal Access, Chapter 402 – Equal Employment Opportunity, Chapter 406 – Public Accommodations, and Chapter 408 – Fair Housing to add “sexual orientation and gender identity” to the list of protected categories of persons. The bill establishes definitions for “sexual orientation” and “gender identity”. It provides exemptions from the applicability of the sexual orientation and gender identity provisions for religious institutions, small employers (fewer than 15 employees), single-sex facilities of public accommodation, and employee dress codes. The bill provides that any ordinance or City Charter provision in conflict with the provisions of this ordinance is repealed to the extent of the conflict, and authorizes the General Counsel to arrange for the codification of the this legislation to effectuate the purposes intended by the Council in adopting the ordinance.
Background Information: This bill represents the third attempt in recent years to amend the Ordinance Code to insert sexual orientation and gender identity into the classes of persons specifically protected from discrimination in the areas of employment, housing, and public accommodations. The bill defines “sexual orientation” as “an individual’s actual or perceived orientation as a heterosexual, homosexual or bisexual.” It defines “gender identity” as “the gender-related identity, appearance, or expression of a person. Gender identity may be demonstrated by a person’s consistent and uniform assertion of a particular gender identity, appearance or expression, or by any other evidence that a person’s gender identity is sincerely held, provided, however, that gender identity shall not be asserted for any improper, illegal or criminal purpose.”  

The bill exempts religious organizations (such as churches, synagogues, mosques and schools of religious instruction and non-profit institutions or organizations affiliated therewith) from these new provisions, and exempts small employers with fewer than 15 employees with respect to employment discrimination complaints. The bill provides that businesses or places of accommodation are not prohibited from providing single-sex restrooms, locker rooms, shower facilities, bath houses, health spas, dormitory lodging facilities and similar facilities that are by their nature distinctly private. It also does not prohibit an employer from establishing and enforcing a dress code for employees, provided the dress code is not based on sex stereotypes.
Policy Impact Area: Expansion of non-discrimination classifications of protected persons.
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined
Analyst: Clements
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